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K-12 Attendance (As of 24 February, 2017) 
 

CVSS: 23 JJSS: 21 JESS: 14 GMS: 11 
 
Mostly business as usual since the last report.  CVSS has increased student population by 
two students.  There will be a minor shift of students out of both CVSS and JJSS this 
week, but that is yet to be finalized. 
 
Tim Cline (SSOS – State System of Support) and I met and visited CVSS on Friday, 24 
Feb.  We are continuing our development of a reading plan to enhance student learning in 
Chuathbaluk.  School staff is involved with the plan’s development.  We will meet again 
in late March to review the school’s STEPP plan. 
 
I attended the ASTE conference in Anchorage with several other KSD staff members.  
My focus at the conference was PowerSchool implementation and communication 
systems to enhance upriver teaching and learning.  I also attended several sessions on the 
tech component of “Blended Learning”.  The upriver school environment poses several 
problems in implementing blended learning as a system due to each teacher having 
multiple age groups and subjects to teach.  I will be working with the teachers to see if 
there is a modification we can use for the upriver schools. 
 
SKIKU is upriver now.  They will be visiting all of the sites this week and finish on 
Friday.   
 
There is really nothing else at the moment to report on so that’s it until next month. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Porter 
KSD Upriver Principal 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 


